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Our new season kicks off next month and we have a very varied programme to look forward to between now and next May.


“PRESIDENT’S EVENING” – 13TH SEPTEMBER 2023.
A "President's Evening" in September is a tradition with GDPS. Susan has been busy putting together a two-part evening for us and the first part will be Susan's display on the postal history of Anguilla. Susan is in the throes of writing a book on that very subject, so we can look forward to a fully researched story. In the second part, Graham Stockdale will present a selection of covers and letters linked to famous people from history - members of the Royal family, Prime Ministers and other famous names.

 “80TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS” – 11TH OCTOBER 2023.
Arrangements for a special evening are well advanced, but we do need your support; primarily to ensure that we have a good turnout on the evening. 
We have just been informed that Nicola Davies, Head of Collections at the Royal Philatelic Society London will be joining us as our special guest. There will be other guests including representatives from the Surrey Federation, some local Stamp Clubs and, hopefully, some former members, who have left us in recent years.
In previous 'Updates' we have mentioned a 'silent' display which we're calling "One Stamp, One Story, One Page". We would like members to produce a single page with the story of a single stamp. If you can produce 2 entries that will be excellent. Attached to this Newsletter is an example as a guide.
We will be sending out more information on the 80th in due course.

“SEASIDE PIERS” – 8TH NOVEMBER 2023.
At this meeting Barry Feltham will present a PowerPoint display on the seaside piers in England. There will also be a display of related ephemera and, knowing Barry, there will be some philatelic items. Some of you will know Barry from Bookham Stamp Club and a presentation he did for us on the Tower of London last year.
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“CHRISTMAS SOCIAL EVENING” – 13TH DECEMBER2023.
There's not much to say about this meeting now; just 2 words - Competition and Raffle. We will be holding our traditional competition, so now is time to start thinking about a subject. As you will know, there are no strict rules except a limit of 4 pages.

OUR PROGRAMME for 2024.
We know it seems somewhat premature to be talking about 2024, but in February we are having Members' Evening with displays based on the letters 'G' or 'D' or 'P' or 'S'. Our "Letter "C" Members Evening" last February was a great success and we remain grateful to all members for their support. So, whilst you're thinking about a Competition subject, please give some thought to a topic for February – remember you can use any one of the four letters for your subject. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - IMPORTANT INFORMATION - - - - - - - - - - - -

NEW BANK ACCOUNT
Many members will be aware that recently HSBC Bank started charging us for operating an account and for some transactions. The Society opened an account with Midland Bank in 1952, so, it is with some regret, that we have found it necessary to move our accounts elsewhere. Our Treasurer, David Taylor, has now completed the transfer to Lloyds Bank and the new Bank details are as follows :

BANK                                LLOYDS BANK, VICTORIA
BANK SORT CODE                                      XX-XX-XX
                                      ACCOUNT NUMBER                                      XXXXXXXX
ACCOUNT NAME          GUILDFORD AND DISTRICT PHILATELIC SOCIETY

In future, please use this Bank for all transactions - Subscriptions, Purchases or Packet Payments – and include your name in the payment reference. 

ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS.
This leads on to the subject of our annual subscription. As you will remember, an annual fee of £15 was agreed at the 2022 AGM and this is due in September. You can pay in the following ways :
      - by Internet Banking to our new Lloyds Bank account
      - by cheque or cash at a GDPS Meeting
      - by cheque posted to our Treasurer - David Taylor, Rosebank, Petworth Road, Witley, Godalming, Surrey, GU8 5QW.

THE PACKET.
        a message from Barry Stephens     
The variety and quality of material in the Packet has been difficult to maintain recently but I am grateful to those members who have produced books. Unfortunately I have lost two regular vendors who have been offering very good material at competitive prices. I have managed to find two new vendors who will be coming on stream shortly. Judging from my discussions with them, I imagine their material will be good quality and reasonably priced.

SALES TABLE.
        a message from Barry Stephens
A large amount of material was donated to the Club during the Spring from three sources. The majority of this items are GB First Day Covers from 1968 to 2010 (Commemoratives and Machins)  - not quite a full set. If any member is looking for a particular issue on cover, please let me know and I will see if we have one - for a nominal price! 
These FDC's are all in Stanley Gibbons Covers Albums, which are top quality and in good condition. So if anyone would like to buy any, please let me know. Please see picture below.
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I also have an Australia Stamp Album in which the pages show pictures of the stamps. The album is partially filled with mint stamps and covers the period 1913 to 1979. If anyone is interested in purchasing this, please let me know.
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There will be a Sales Table at each of our Autumn meetings, including the 80th Anniversary, when I will bring along a selection of material – not just FDC’s !!  So please don't forget to bring a some cash (or your cheque book!) with you.

[bookmark: _Hlk143101391]THE PACKET
The variety and quality of material in the Packet has been difficult to maintain recently but I am grateful to those members who have produced some nice books. Recently I have lost two regular vendors who have been offering very good material at competitive prices. I have managed to find two new vendors who will be coming on stream shortly. Judging from my discussions with them, I imagine their material will be good quality and reasonably priced. One gentleman is the Packeet Secretary for another Society some appreciates what is needed.

FORTHCOMING LOCAL STAMP FAIRS.
24 September 2023 – (PANDA FAIRS) - Upper Hale Village Hall, Wings Road, Farnham, GU9 0HN.

28 October 2023 – (CHRIS RAPLEY STAMP and POSTCARD FAIR) – Onslow Village Hall, Wilderness Road, Guildford, GU2 7QR.






Please see Page 4.

This is just an example of a single page for the “One Stamp, One Story, One Page” display at our 80th Anniversary Meeting.
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The CAMEL POSTMAN STAMPS from SUDAN

[image: A red and blue stamp with a camel and a person on it
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1898 saw Sir Herbert Kitchener secure a decisive victory at the Battle of Omdurman and take charge of the administrative affairs of the Sudan.
Kitchener wanted a unique series of stamps for the new administration and ordered Captain Stanton, a Land Surveyor and amateur artist, to produce a design in just 5 days. Stanton’s inspiration came from seeing his unit’s mail delivered by camel, rather than the usual steamer.
Stanton then called on a local Sheikh to act as a model. The Sheikh was dressed in his war kit and bags filled with straw, to imitate the post, were strapped on the side of the camel. This is a copy of Stanton’s original design.
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The design was accepted by Kitchener and the first run of stamps was printed by De La Rue and issued in 1898. 
For over 70 years the “Camel Postman” appeared on stamps, banknotes and coins in Sudan – a truly classic stamp.
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